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Upcoming Meetings
Our next meeting will be Monday evening October 28th at the Centerville Senior Center, 111 South 2™ Street. It
begins with dinner at 6:30 pm. Guest speaker: Kevin Smith of Centerville United Methodist Church speaking on
its Food Ministry

Lions Hear About The New Blue Buffalo Plant

The October 14th dinner meeting of the Centerville Lions Club
was held at the Centerville Senior Center. Speaker was Mr.
Craig Hughes, Production Manager of the Blue Buffalo plant in
Wayne County. He was introduced by the Lions Club Vice
President Holly Stiggleman, who is also a neighbor of Mr.
Hughes.

Craig and his wife, originally from Nebraska, moved to Wayne
County to begin work on the new plant two years ago.
Employment is nearing 165 people and they produce a variety
of different dog foods and treats for both dogs and cats.
Founded by Bill Bishop and son in 2002, the company is now
owned by General Mills. Another facility is located in Missouri.
A slide presentation of the company's history was shown. Travis Moore is plant manager.

Lion V Hlly Stiggleman with Craig Hughes

VP Holly Stiggleman conducted the business meeting and expressed appreciation to Lions members Joe Elstro
and Ty Farmer for preparing the Homecoming parade float this year. The CHS Art Dept. will be refurbishing the
Lion to display on future floats.

Ty Farmer also attended the recent Lions Club Zone meeting which includes all the other clubs in Wayne
County. A future joint project for the clubs could be to restore one of the cabins at Camp Woodsmoke in
southern Indiana. The cabins all need new roofs.

COMMUNITY HALLOWEEN PARTY

Centerville Elementary School Gymnasium
Thursday, October 31
6:00 - 8:00 pm
Free

CAKE WALK, GAMES, PRIZES FOR COSTUMES, REFRESHMENTS

Upcoming Events

October 31 - Community Halloween Party, Centerville Elementary Gymnasium, 6-8 pm
November 11 - Dinner meeting with Katie Hampton, Communities in Schools: November 25 - Dinner meeting with program
December 9 — Christmas Banquet
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